
  

 
 

 

Gippsland’s Biggest P.J. Day 

This Friday 12th September – Gold coin 

donation  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Newsletter – 10th September 2025 

next week: 
Monday 15th September 

Prep, Gr1/2 Swimming 

Division Hot Shot Tennis  

 

Tuesday 16th September 

Prep, Gr1/2 Swimming 

 

Wednesday 17th September 

Prep, Gr1/2 Swimming 

 

Thursday 18th September 

Prep, Gr1/2 Swimming 
Survival session –  

Bring t-shirt and shorts 
 

Friday 19th September 

Breakfast Club 8:15 – 8:45 

Civic Assembly 1:15pm 

Last Day Term 3 –  

early finish 2:15pm 

______________________ 

coming up: 
Tonight, Wed 17th Sept 

Poetry Night 5pm – 6pm 

3/4 Building  

Friday 12th September 

Gippsland’s Biggest PJ 
Day – Gold Coin donation 

______________________ 

reminders: 
 

Don’t forget to 
look for your 
hats, ready for 
Term 4.  



 

Principal’s Report 

Writers Showcase… This week, students from across East Gippsland submitted their writing to be featured in 
a regional showcase. The showcase is open at the Mechanic’s Hall in Lakes Entrance from today until this 
Friday. This is a fantastic opportunity to celebrate the creativity and talent of our young writers, selected from 
thousands of impressive submissions. 
It’s also a wonderful chance to recognise the outstanding writing skills our students continue to develop and 
display each day. 
 
 
Poetry Evening… This evening, we come together to celebrate the creativity, hard work, and dedication of our 
students at our annual Poetry evening. Over the past few weeks, each student has poured their thoughts, 
feelings, and imagination into their unique collection of poems, from brainstorming ideas to refining their final 
pieces. 
Tonight, our students have the opportunity to share their published poetry with parents, friends, and the school 
community. 
We are incredibly proud of their efforts and thrilled to showcase their achievements in this special celebration.  
 

Parent Opinion Survey… WE WANT OUR PARENTS / CAREGIVERS / GUARDIANS TO TELL US WHAT 

THEY THINK!  

Our school is conducting the annual Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey offered by the Department 
of Education and is seeking your feedback. The survey is designed to assist schools in gaining an 
understanding of families’ perceptions of school climate, student behaviour, and student engagement. The 
survey is optional, but we encourage and appreciate your participation. 
Our school will use the survey results to assist in identifying areas for improvement and professional 
development needs in the school, to target school planning and improvement strategies.  
All families are invited to participate in the survey.  

The survey will be conducted online, only takes 20 minutes to complete, and can be accessed at any 
convenient time on desktop computers, laptops, tablets or smartphones.  
Please speak to your child’s teacher if you would like more information. 

Please use the link below: 

https://research.orima.com/parent 

A personalised PIN number has been published on Compass 

for you to access the survey. 

Thank you for your support.  

 

Simon Prior 

 

 

 
WHOLE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE 

Last week 
 

 Monday 1/09                      80.21%  

Tuesday 2/09                       85.94% 

Wednesday 3/09                85.94% 

Thursday 4/09                     84.90% 

Friday 5/09                           78.12% 

https://research.orima.com/parent


 

 

Pupils of the Week - Congratulations: 

Jordan Greig – You have shown great mutual respect this week Jordan.  You make sure to listen and let others 

learn.  Keep it up!  

Henry Frost – For treating others with respect during our Poetry Writing unit and sharing his writing ideas with 

others!  

Kayson Walker – Kayson, you are so kind and show respect to everyone in your class. You listen carefully to 

all your classmates and work so well with them on small and larger group projects. You always treat others so 

well. You make our classroom a friendly and special place for everyone! 

Fadi Loyola Shiju – Fadi, you consistently show mutual respect by listening carefully to all instructions and 

always try your best with all learning activities. Your kindness and great manners make the classroom a 

welcoming and positive place for everyone. Keep up the fantastic effort! 

Ashton Luu – You were so supportive of everyone during your swimming lessons, cheering your group on and 

encouraging them.  Keep being amazing!  

Alex Sotirakis – For always being a kind and respectful person to all.  During the swimming program, you were 

following the rules, listening to instructions carefully and always ready for your turn.  It was great to see how 

much fun you had!  

Ace Andrew – You are such a kind and considerate person.  Your presence in our classroom is fun, respectful 

and we are lucky to have you.  Keep up the good work and enjoy your award!  

Dylan Nawrocki – For creating a kind and supportive classroom environment where everyone feels happy to 

learn.  You truly are an amazing human being, thank you for making 5/6A the best!  

Graham Atherton-Gordon – You have shown so much care and support for your fellow classmates. It’s so 

wonderful to see you enjoying school and challenging yourself at everything. Well done!  

Hunter Lorimer – Hunter, you constantly show mutual respect to your classmates, supporting others and 

cheering your peers on.  Well done!  

Drama Award – Chloe Walker – Chloe has an awesome attitude in Drama. She is a great leader and role 

model for her peers. It was great seeing your 'Teacher' performance in 'Where's Tom?'. Nice work!  

Phys Ed Award – Junior Torrecampo – Well done on your success at Division Athletics. The way you 

compose yourself and treat others, is the epitome of mutual respect. Can’t wait to watch you launch the shot 

put and discus at Regionals! 

STEM Award – Isla Dart – Isla consistently demonstrates mutual respect in the STEM classroom by being 

polite and considerate towards her classmates. She listens carefully, values others' ideas and treats everyone 

with kindness!  

Visual Arts Award – Jonah Tyter – For always being kind and respectful during Art sessions.  You are someone 

that everyone wants to be around!  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Division Athletics 

On Monday 8th September, 15 students 

travelled to Bairnsdale to compete in 

Division Athletics. Of those 15, 12 

students have qualified for Regional 

Athletics which will be held on 

Wednesday 15th October in 

Newborough. 

Congratulations Team LEPS!  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Grade 3/4 Swimming 
 

Grade 3/4 have completed their swimming program, having 

their survival session last Friday 5th September. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grade 3/4 Art 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Art – Audrey 

Sullivan-

Piefke 

Audrey’s sphere 

using charcoal, 

focusing on shading 

and light to create a 

realistic three-

dimensional effect. 



 

Grade 1/2 Art 
Paper engineering…. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Prep 2026 Transition 

dates have been 

decided. 
 

If you know any children who are due to start Prep 

in 2026, share the dates for transition or direct them 

to LEPS office for an enrolment pack. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Prep Buddies this week 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Term 4 is approaching 
Don’t forget to have your hats  

ready for the start of Term 4, for 

recess and lunch play times.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

‘The Department of Education and Training does not endorse the products or services of any private advertiser.  No responsibility is accepted by 
the Department of Education Employment and Training for accuracy of information contained in advertisements or claims made by them.’ 

 

 

 


